
 
 

 
  Wednesday, December 23, 2020 

  
*MEDIA ALERT* 

 
CLARIFICATION ON FEDERAL FUNDING FOR 

THE JOHN F. KENNEDY CENTER FOR THE PERFORMING ARTS 
 

 
The John F. Kennedy Center for the Performing Arts funding in the recent bill passed by 
Congress is an annual federal appropriation for the Center to support capital repairs and 
operations and maintenance in its congressionally mandated role as the living memorial to 
President John F. Kennedy and federal building. It was not a part of the Covid relief package. 
These funds are exactly what the President requested for the Center in his fiscal year 2021 budget 
submission provided to Congress this past February. The Kennedy Center is grateful to Congress 
for its continued support of the memorial and national cultural center. 
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